
It's my best rough calculation, but this is about my 594th  (and  final) 
contribution to the Garin newsletter since we opened - and with the half dozen 
before we opened it might even be 600!  
As you know I have retired. You will have seen plenty on that in the papers 
and Tuesday's email, so I won't re-visit that. But I must just add another thank you 
to students and staff - and you, our wonderful parents - for your support and hard 
work and prayers over the years. I know you will continue that support for Sheila 
and our staff - and for the eventual new head teacher. 
This week in my blog I have reflected on the stages we go through in our lives  
as we grow to become the people we were created to be. 

This week has been a sad one for Garin, as staff and students heard 
from Head Teacher, John Boyce, that he has decided to retire.  A farewell event 
for John is being planned for later in the term.  
The Board have appointed me to lead the school for the final two terms of 
2015 and I hope to be able to make a positive contribution to Garin while I am 
here.  I am already impressed with the manners and behaviour of the students 
and the helpfulness  and commitment of the staff.   
I have been Principal of a range of primary, secondary and area schools,  Depu-
ty Chief Executive of UCOL Polytechnic, and have also worked in ERO,  the Minis-
try of Education, and the University of Canterbury, leading the Bachelor of 
Teaching and Learning Degree on their Nelson Campus.  I live in Nelson, and look 
forward to working with the Garin School Community to help all students progress 
towards their goals for 2015. 
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GARIN  NOTICEBOARD :  GA RIN NOTICEBOA RD: events, advertisements & information 

Sport News and Updates 
Fixtures, results, wrap ups and more 
will all be available here  every week. 
Click here .   

University of Canterbury  
UC is having an Open Evening on 
Thursday 20 August between 4.30pm
-7pm in the FM Block at NMIT, for 
anyone interested in studying a  
Bachelor of Teaching. 

Garin Day Mass 
Cardinal John Dew will be celebrat-
ing Mass at Garin College on 14 Aug 
at 9.20am, to celebrate the Feast of 
the Assumption and Father Garin 
Day. This is the first time he will be 

celebrating Mass at the College as 
Cardinal so it will be an opportunity 
for the school community to finally 
congratulate him on this honour, to 
show our support for him and to 
thank him for his continued support 
for the college and the catholic com-
munity of the region. All welcome to 
come and join us on this occasion and 
to join us for light refreshments af-
ter Mass. 

Canteen 
 Check out our canteen menu and 
pricelist on Page 3. You may be   
surprised at the quality and afforda-
bility of the items we have on offer 
to our students and staff. 

 

C A L E N D A R  
 

11 Aug 
Ù Chess Tournament¹Nayland    
College 

 

12 Aug 
Ù Regional Skiing Competition 
 

14 Aug 
Ù Garin Day Mass 9.20 in the Gym 

...from the Relieving Principal Sheila Grainger   

Trophies 
 Please could you return all trophies 
to the school front office.  It would 
be appreciated if you advised Mrs     
Erasmuson if the trophy is in any way   

damaged.   

 

...from the Head Teacher John Boyce 

Stars At Garin 

Take a Moment  
ºSometimes we have a moment of clarity when we see past the ordinary,                                                                
and gain a glimpse of what seems to be at the very heart of things»            John Boyce 

Website Links 

 

NSN cards 
All students in years 11, 12 and 13 should have now received 
their NSN cards.  Most collected their cards at school.  Some 
were posted home.  If students turn the cards over they will find the in-
structions given for accessing their results and associated information on 
the NZQA website. Could Mrs Ditchfield please be notified immediately if 
any student does not have an NZQA card or if names or addresses are in-
correct.  We need to be informed immediately if there are any errors. 

Payment of NZQA Fees 
You are able to pay NZQA fees to Garin College up until Wednesday 2 
September (we are closed Thursday 3 and Friday 4th).  After this date fees 
will need to be paid directly to NZQA or through the students log-in 
page.  If you are eligible for financial assistance please collect a form from 
the front office and return it to Mrs Ditchfield as soon as possible but be-
fore 2 September.  

Shige Group cook 
from Garin½s garden 
http://goo.gl/0J6twS 
 

Special Education  
Forum 
http://goo.gl/KEftzf 

ĉWe wish Y12 student Katie 
Schryvers good luck. She entered 
her wonderful short story Mirror 
Image (3000 words) this week 
into  the Sunday Star Times Short  
Story Competition.  

ĉCongratulations to Michelle Pan-
zer, a past Garin student, who                
last Friday became a barrister 
and solicitor of the New Zealand 
High Court .  

ĉCongratulations to Jared 
Lautenslager who won the bronze 
medal in the Youth (M18) race last 
Saturday in the NZ Cross Country 
Championships. Jared finished the 
6km course in 19:07, only six se-
conds behind the winner.  Jared½s 
brothers, former Garin students, 
Jeff and Craig also competed in 
the nationals. Jeff, a sophomore 
at Boise State University in Idaho, 
finished  3rd in the Junior (M20) 
8km race.  Craig, a senior at the 
University of Texas, Arlington, 
placed 5th in the senior men's 
12km race.  

Subject Selection  
All Students and their whanau are invited to attend the Subject Selection 
Information Afternoon at the Library on Tuesday 11th August. 3:30--
5:00 Heads of Faculty, Teachers in Charge, Specialist Teachers and Careers 
Teachers will be available to support decisions regarding 2016 programmes. 
Please take the opportunity to come along if you have any queries about the 
best course pathway. Any queries to either Ms Kim Holmes or Mike Rose.  

http://pjohnboyce-insight.blogspot.co.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Garin-College-Sport/204019869630124
http://goo.gl/0J6twS
http://goo.gl/KEftzf


 



 Lockdown drill ð Aug 21 st 
During the course of the year, to ensure the safety of students 
and staff, we practice safety drills to help our students know what 
to do in an emergency.  We regularly practice Fire Evacuations 
and Earthquake Drills, and one of the procedures our school will 
be practicing this year is a Lockdown Drill at 10.05 am on Friday 
Aug 21st.  
During a lockdown drill, classroom doors are secured and the 
students remain inside the room until instructed by the teacher to 
resume their activities. All exterior doors are locked and no one is 
permitted to enter or leave the building.  (Please be aware that 
during a lockdown, staff may not be answering the school phone as 
we ensure the safety of students and staff.) 
Students are kept inside the school and classrooms when circum-
stances make it safer to stay in the classroom rather than evacu-
ate, such as a chemical spill or when advised by the police. 
(Regardless of the scenario, the procedure will always be the 
same.)  
Just as we prepare our students to properly respond to a fire 
drill, they also need to be aware of the proper response during a 
lockdown drill. These drills should be treated with the same level of 
importance as fire drills. 
Please be assured that staff at our school will spend time dis-
cussing this procedure with our students prior to running a drill 
and they will be given the opportunity to ask any questions they 
may have in advance.   
We will also take time after the drill to remind them that it was 
only a practice and there was no danger.  
We are advising parents of the date of this particular drill to 
give you the opportunity to discuss it with your student prior to 
the event if you wish to, as we realise that it may cause stress for 
some students.  If you have any particular concerns, please con-
tact your child½s whanau teacher. 
We practice all our drills to ensure our school remains a safe 

place for teaching and learning.   

 

Last week was the regional Theatresports competition run by 
Body in Space at the Theatre Royal. Two Garin teams competed, 
one in the Junior section and one in the Senior. Both teams per-
formed really well on the night and received great support from 
parents, staff and fellow students.  
It was an extremely entertaining evening and the standard of 
performances was very high. The Senior team placed joint 5th 
place with Nelson College for Girls and the Junior team placed 
third - the highest placing yet for a Garin team! Well done to all 
competitors and if you are interested in coming along to Thea-
tresports for some fun, please find us in O3 on Thursdays at 
second break.    

Help Needed 
To all members of the  Garin Community. It has come to our attention 
of late that there are some people struggling in our Garin Community for 
a number of reasons.  It is our thinking that it would help such families 
tremendously if we could make even the smallest of gestures to show 
our support and love. This support could be in the form of prepared 
meals or baking that could be frozen, or other items that could go in a 
gift basket to help make life a little easier for these families. Alterna-
tively you may like to indicate that you would be prepared to go on a list 
of names we could call on in the future. Garin has a fine reputation for 
supporting people in need further afield but this is a chance to support 
those members of our community who are closer to home. 
From Monday of the coming week please send these items in to school to 
be collected through the school office.  



 


